NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft)
held at the Masonic Hall, Fairy Road, Seaview on Monday 16th June, 2014 at 7.00pm

PRESENT: Cllr Turner (Chairman), Cllrs Tuson, Bradford, Jarman, Rayner and Thomas-Foxley  
The Chairman welcomed Members, Residents (5) and the Press 
Questions were then invited from members of the public.

4299
Apologies for Absence:
Cllrs Kalaher and Colledge were on holiday and Cllr Shimmen was unwell.
4300
Declarations of Interest:

Cllr Turner declared an interest in Item 5, Planning Application, c (vi) P/00675/14: 1, Sirius Close, Seaview
Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared an interest in Item 5, Planning Application, c (vi) P/00675/14: 1, Sirius Close, Seaview

Cllr Tuson declared an interest in Item 13, Finances, (d), Grant application from Victim Support.
4301
The minutes of the last meeting, held on May 19th were unanimously approved by the members with no amendments.

4302
Matters Arising:

Cllr Turner asked if the issue was yet to be resolved concerning the article in the County Press about the Gibbwell Field Development. The clerk stated that he had forwarded a copy of the meeting minutes to Richard Cutler (Bloombridge) whose intention was to contact Richard Wright (CP) and clear up the misunderstanding.

The Clerk stated that he reported the anti-social behaviour at the recreation ground to Robin Brough (PCSO) who had e-mailed back stating that they would make this area part of their regular patrols at the times of concern.

Item 4280, the Clerk stated that he had written a letter to the IW Council concerning this issue, which was signed and hand delivered to the Council offices by the Chairman.

Item 4288, Cllr Bradford reported that the D-Day remembrance service took place on Sunday June 8th and was very successful.

It was also reported that an enforcement notice is to be served on the owner of 18a Greenham Drive to clear the clutter from the front of his property.

Cllr Bradford asked if there was any update on Eddington House nursery. The Clerk stated that he was unable to find anything on the IW Council website but would make some more detailed enquiries.

The road surface on Ryde Road is still in a very bad state of repair at both bus stops. The Clerk has reported it and recorded a folio number and will make follow up enquiries. To be put on the agenda for next month’s meeting.

Item 4289, Cllr Barry is unable to give an update on the Westridge Golf Course planning application.

Cllr Thomas-Foxley stated that the Parish Council were formerly members of the Campaign for the Protection of Rural England and it proved very expensive. The Clerk will follow up on this action and report back.

Item 4288, the Clerk has still had no response from Island Roads about the cost of re-siting a dog waste bin.

Cllr Turner reported that he had made enquiries with regard to Sophie Watson Gardens. It was given to Ryde Borough Council in 1938 and the IW records office are currently looking into the records for Ryde Borough Council to see who is ultimately responsible for this area.   

4303
Planning:
a)  Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted.
b)  Minutes of the Planning sub-committee meeting, held at the Seagrove Pavilion, Seaview on Tuesday 10th June 2014 were unanimously approved as follows:

Present: Cllrs Thomas Foxley (Chairman), Jarman, Turner, Rayner and Shimmen 

Apologies: Cllr Kalaher

Under the 21 day rule, the following applications were discussed.

(Closing date for comments 13th June 2013)

i) P/00551/14: Robin Hill, Seaview Lane, Seaview, PO34 5DG

Proposal: Proposed pool house and patio area.

After discussion and consideration of all the facts, the members unanimously agreed to support this application as there should be no negative impact on the surrounding properties. However, this should not be confused with the current application for retention of the driveway within this property (P/00550/14) which will be discussed separately.

           ii)        P/ 00538/14: Amberley, Nettlestone, Seaview, PO34 5DZ

                      Proposal: Alterations; single storey rear extension to provide 
                      living room; conversion of garage to provide additional living

                      accommodation.

                      After discussion and consideration of all the facts, the members

                      unanimously agreed to support this application as a good

                      addition to this property which will have no negative impact on 

                      the adjacent properties. 

      c) The following applications were then considered
(Closing date for comments 13th June 2014)(Late Submission allowed) 

i) P/00550/14: Robin Hill, Seaview Lane, Seaview, PO34 5DG 
Proposal: Retention of driveway
After extensive discussion and consideration of the facts, Cllr Thomas-Foxley proposed that an objection should be submitted to this application. This was seconded by Cllr Rayner. The objection is based on the grounds that there appears to be inadequate arrangements for the drainage of water from the site in order that is does not pool at the bottom of the slope or cascade onto the public highway. It is also noted that the appearance is not aesthetically pleasing with regard to the surrounding area and neighbouring properties. There were 5 votes for with 1 abstention.
            (Closing date for comments 20th June 2014)
           ii)        P/00585/14: Priory Cottage South, Ferniclose Road, Seaview,
                      PO34 5BU

                      Proposal: Demolition of outbuilding; proposed detached 

                      dwelling (revised scheme)
                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported as a 

                      good addition to the property. This was seconded by Cllr Rayner

                      and agreed unanimously by the members.

            (Closing date for comments 27th June 2014)

          iii)        P/00558/14: Lily’s, Madeira Road, Seaview, PO34
Proposal: Change of use from Class A1 (Retail) to Class A2

(Financial and Professional services) and Class A3 (Restaurant and Café)

After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and agreed by the members with 5 votes for and 1 abstention. 

          iv)        P/00644/14: Mcdonald’s Restaurants Ltd, Brading Road,
                      Ryde, PO33 1QG

                      Proposal: Removal of store and bin store; reconfiguration

                      of drive through lane to provide side by side order points;

                      installation of 2 customer order displays and associated 

                      canopies; proposed cold room unit; dry store; bin store;

                      relocation and extension to booth 3 on South elevation
                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported. 

                      This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by

                      the members.  
           v)        P/00645/14: McDonald’s Restaurants Ltd, Brading Road, 
                      Ryde, PO33 1QG

                      Proposal: 1 x internally illuminating rotating triple unit; 1 x non-

                      illuminated directional sign; relocation of 2 x internally 

                      illuminated rotating single triple unit, internally illuminated height

                      restrict or monolith sign and 2 x internally illuminated rotating

                      double triple unit
                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported.

                      This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by

                      the members.

          vi)        P/00675/14: 1, Sirius Close, Seaview, PO34 5LH
                      Proposal: Demolition of conservatory; proposed alterations;
                      single storey extension on side elevation to provide additional

                      living accommodation; raised terrace area.
                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported as 

                      a great improvement to the property and the surrounding area.

                      This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by 

                      the members. 

      d) Appeals:
                      The following appeals were noted

            i)        P/01530/13: Seaspray, Duver Road, Seaview, PO34 5AJ

                      Proposal: Demolition of existing dwelling; proposed 
                      replacement dwelling.

                      Appeal Allowed

           ii)        P/01902/12: The Dairy Bungalow, Salterns Road, Seaview, 
                      PO33 4LA

                      Proposal: Demolition of existing bungalow; proposed 

                      replacement development.

                      Appeal Allowed

4304
Reports:
      i) I.W. Cllr Barry was not present at the meeting. In his absence, the 

         Chairman asked Kevin Berry to give a report on a meeting that took 

         place at the Hersey Nature Reserve. Mr Berry reported that it was 
         essentially a meeting of the key holders. There was a member of the 

         IW Council present to discuss and review the management plan of the 

         nature reserve which is ongoing.
     ii) IWALC: Cllr Kalaher was not present at the meeting. Apologies have 

         been offered for the next meeting on Thursday 19th June.
    iii) N&SCP: Cllr Thomas-Foxley reported a forthcoming meeting on 
        Tuesday 17th June 2014 to further discuss the “Party on the Prom” event 

         on Wednesday 19th July 2014

    iv) Seagrove Pavilion Trust: Cllr Bradford reported that the pavilion had 
         held an open day on Saturday 7th June 2014 which was very well 

         attended. The Lord Lieutenant of the IW formally opened the new 

         Petanque area.

     v) Down To The Coast: (Cllr Shimmen) Cllr Shimmen was not present
         at the meeting so this will be held over to the next meeting.

    vi) Devolution of Services: (Cllr Rayner) Cllr Rayner reported that he had 
         attended an event at the Broadway Centre in Sandown on 23rd May 

         that had been convened by the County Training Partnership. The 

         purpose being to discuss generic services being devolved by the IW 

         Council and how Town and Parish Councils can work effectively 

         together to deliver them. Cllr Rayner highlighted the key points as 
         follows.

· There remains a lack of data, specifications and costs of services from the IW Council in order to make informed decisions

· Certain Councils have already taken the initiative by taking on services such as grass cutting, public toilets and children’s playgrounds, using their own specifications and contracts and are willing to work with other Councils to share good practice and explore any synergies that may be present.
· Cllr Steve Stubbings, the deputy leader of the Council outlined that Town and Parish Councils working together would reduce administration costs and therefore create better value for money.

· The Clerk of Freshwater Parish Council has a legal background and has offered to formulate a standard lease contract for use by all Town and Parish Councils when negotiating tenders.

· The three main areas identified were Grounds Maintenance, Public Toilets and Beach Cleaning/Maintenance. The partnership has offered to arrange future working groups for Councillors and Clerks.
· Consideration needs to be given to training needs for Councillors and Clerks.

The next steps are to progress the above areas through IWALC and arrange further training events.

Cllr Rayner suggested that dialogue be established with Bembridge Parish Council in the first instance to explore any areas of the grounds maintenance contract that could potentially be clustered rather than sit back and wait. The Chairman agreed to this as a way forward with a view to a future presentation to the Parish Council Members.    
4305
Future Venue for Monthly Parish Council Meeting:
The Clerk has recently been informed that the Masonic Hall will be unavailable for hire from the beginning of September. In anticipation, it has been ascertained that St Peters Church Hall is currently available for Parish Council Meetings. Cllr Turner proposed that for the period of time that the Masonic Hall was out of commission, the Church Hall should be used as an alternative venue but with consideration given to one meeting being held at Nettlestone Primary School before the end of the year. This was seconded by Cllr Thomas-Foxley and agreed unanimously by the members.
4306

To Consider and Discuss footpath No R42:
Following a previous address to the Parish Council, the issue of raising funds to repair the steps on pathway R42 was discussed. It was agreed by the members that this should be put on next month’s meeting agenda for ideas and a possible way forward to get this project completed. Cllr Rayner was also asked to look into possible areas of funding such as the Heritage lottery and the Ramblers association and report back to the members.
4307

To discuss and decide on polling cards for the By-election:
In the event of a by-election being required, the members were asked to decide whether or not polling cards would be required at an additional cost. Cllr Thomas-Foxley proposed that the added expense of polling cards was unnecessary and therefore not required. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman with 5 votes for and 1 abstention. 
4308
Correspondence:
The following items were circulated:
IWC – Planning Appeal Decision “Seaspray”, Duver Road

IWC – Street Trading Consent “Plaza Ices”

IWC – TEN – “Tethers End, Seafield Road”

IWC – Planning Appeal Decision “The Dairy Bungalow, Salterns Road”

IWC – Treework “Armdale, Ryde Road”

IWC – Street Trading Application “Wonderwhippy”

IWC – TEN – “Salterns Cottage, Seaview”

IWC – Speed limit policy and consultation papers

IWC – AAP and Fishbourne SPD Consultation papers

IWC – Planning enforcement “42a Caws Avenue”

IWC – Parish Councillor Election Papers

Sue Wilson – Footpath No R92
The following items were reported:
NHS – Notification of public meeting – Wednesday 2nd July 2014 at 9.30am

IWC – Notice of Parish By election and papers
Island Roads – Letter from Louise Watson (Customer Service Manager) containing answer with regard to pricing policy for road closures.

Victim Support – Application for Grant (See Finances)

Terry Clarkson – Armed Forces Day Poster
4309
To Consider and discuss the IW Council draft speed limit policy:

The Clerk had circulated the IW Council draft speed limit policy committee report and Appendix A consultation document for consideration by the members. It was decided to note the documents and make no comments. However, the Chairman stated that he would like to propose the forming of a sub-committee to look at some of the issues raised. He asked Cllr Bradford if he would be prepared to assemble such a committee and come up with some terms of reference and potential committee members and report back to the next Parish Council Meeting.
4310
To Consider and discuss the AAP consultation document and the Fishbourne SPD Consultation document:
The Clerk circulated both consultation documents to the members for consideration. There were no comments forthcoming from the members and both documents were therefore noted with no further action required. 

4311 
Finances:

i) The following receipts were noted:-

      Dinghy Park - £500.00

      Interest - £0.85

    iii)    The following payments were approved:-

            M.A Pink - £898.43 (Salary)

            M.A Pink - £118.10 (Expenses)

            (Telephone/Broadband - £13.50; Mileage - £72.00; Postage - £4.33; 

            Stationary - £23.56; VAT - £4.71)
            I.W Council - £3500.00 – Dinghy Park Annual Rent

            Southern Water - £43.43 – Allotments

            HMRC - £293.81 – 3 Months Tax and NI Contributions (Apr – Jun)

            Spithead Lodge - £15.00 – Hall Hire for June PCM
     iii)  Income/Expenditure update to 31.05.2014:-
          The clerk circulated the above document to the members for 

          consideration and comment. There were no questions and the report

          was noted. 

     iv)  Grant Applications:-
           The clerk received a grant application from Victim Support. 

           Cllr Turner proposed that a grant of £50 be made as in previous years. 

           This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and agreed by the members with 5

           votes for with 1 abstention.  

4312
Information and Report:
Cllr Bradford stated that the website has been compromised and will need updating and some work completing to sort it out. This has been done on a previous occasion and some expense was incurred. Cllr Turner asked for an idea of costings.
A member of the public has reported that there is an overgrown hedge obstructing the pavement on Seagrove Manor Road. Clerk to report.

Car Parking on Eddington Road is proving a problem because of the blind bend. The Clerk will talk to the PCSO to see if anything can be done.

An abandoned car has been reported on Attrills Lane (T41 RDL Ford Focus). The Clerk will report to the PCSO.

Cllr Tuson reported Ansells Copse, Kerry Fields and Nettlestone Hill pathway are all overgrown. The Clerk reported that there is a current problem with the grounds contract and that the contractors had not been fulfilling their obligation. There are current and ongoing negotiations to get the areas of concern tidied up as soon as possible.

Cllr Turner reported the hedge that runs parallel to Sandlands allotments needs cutting back. The clerk will report to Island Roads.

The clerk had received an e-mail from My Mate Contractors offering to maintain the Parish Notice Board in Madeira Road free of charge. The members agreed that this was a kind offer and were happy for this to happen. The clerk will reply to the e-mail as confirmation 
There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 8.20    pm.
…………………………………….

Chairman 21st July 2014  
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